
Dear Senator Johnson,        3/29/15 
 
I am writing to encourage you to support funding for the Willamette Valley Amtrak 
Cascades in next biennium.  You may remember me from when I worked with Claudia 
Howells and Ed Immel on the ODOT Passenger Rail and Lewis & Clark Explorer 
Programs.  In the decade since the three of us retired the passenger rail program 
seems to have stagnated. 
 
Current trends could be quickly reversed with schedule revisions and marketing image 
changes.  Cancelling the current train service would result in a loss of jobs (railroad 
employees and service personnel), elimination of the existing customer base, a drop in 
ridership on the corridor Thruway Buses, and a negative impact on Oregon businesses 
that provide services and products for the trains.  It would also cut economic benefits 
such as tourism and ADA mobility options available to the Willamette Valley cities 
served. 
 
If the train service goes away, the costs to reinstate it would be significant.  The present 
service holds two slots on the corridor.  The infrastructure costs to buy those slots back 
would probably exceed $25 million.  It would also make the $10 million Willamette 
Valley Passenger Rail Plan another waste of taxpayer dollars. 
 
When I was the ODOT Passenger Rail Coordinator, the corridor was run more like a 
business.  The state dollars that supported the service came back as jobs and revenue 
to businesses.  In the past few years the service has been run more like a social 
engineering project.  The most popular train schedule was replaced by a morning 
“commuter” run out of Portland that has very low ridership.  Almost 70% of the 
Willamette Valley passengers travel beyond Portland.  During my tenure we could not 
even justify a Thruway Bus on this morning schedule. 
 
The morning southbound train should be a continuation of the first train from Seattle.  
This would extend the economic benefits of the corridor to the Willamette Valley Cities 
along the route. 
 
Since retirement, I have returned to the corporate sector as a part time consultant.  
Most of my work is in the tourism industry and includes developing, marketing and 
managing the European operations for a Michigan firm. This firm has moved millions of 
dollars out of Oregon on tours in the past decade.  I also serve as Vice President of the 
Salem Keizer Transit Board where my number one priority is to get the buses operating 
seven days a week. 
 
Passenger rail provides an essential link to the Willamette Valley from the north and 
east.  It also has the potential to handle 15% or more of the I-5 traffic if lower cost 
capacity improvements are made to the rail infrastructure.  Capacity improvements 
benefit both freight and passenger operations. 
 



Please support this important transportation funding decision to continue this essential 
service without interruption.  If you need more information, please give me a call. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
Bob Krebs 
Salem, Oregon 
(503) 375-2821 
 
  






